
November 7, 2024

VIA EMAIL & US MAIL
Gary Iocco
1837 Woodland Dr 
Red Wing, MN 55066
ioccogary@gmail.com

Miller & Holmes, Inc. 
2311 O’Neill Rd
Hudson, WI 54016

12265 Heather Ave N 
Hugo, MN 55038
customerservice@mhstores.com

Will-Do Truckin’
c/o Wylie Wilson Trucking
27319 Hwy 61
Red Wing, MN 55066

1210 Brick Ave N
Hugo, MN 55038
wylie.wilson@wyliewilsontrucking.com

 

Re: In the Matter of Carol A. Overland v. Gary Iocco, Miller & Holmes, Inc.,
and Will-Do Truckin’
OAH 21-0325-40438

Notice of Complaint

The enclosed Fair Campaign Practices complaint (Complaint) was filed with the 
Office of Administrative Hearings on November 6, 2024. The Complaint alleges that you
violated Minn. Stat. §§ 211A.02 and 211B.15 (2024) as a result of a roof top sign that was
posted in Red Wing, Minnesota.

The complaint has been assigned for review to Administrative Law Judge Kimberly 
Middendorf. Within three business days, the Administrative Law Judge will make a
preliminary determination of whether the complaint constitutes a prima facie violation of
Minn. Stat. §§ 211A.01-.14, 211B.01-.37 (2024). “Prima facie” means that the facts 
alleged, if later proven as true, are sufficient to show a statutory violation.  

If the Administrative Law Judge determines that a prima facie violation has not
been shown, the complaint will be dismissed. If a prima facie violation is demonstrated, 
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the matter will be set for a hearing and you will be provided an opportunity to submit a
response. You do not need to submit a response at this point. 

Complainant did not request an expedited hearing in this matter. Absent a request
for an expedited probable cause hearing, the Administrative Law Judge will hold the 
probable cause hearing within 30 days of the prima facie determination. We will notify you 
of the date of the hearing if one is required.

The complaint process is described in Minn. Stat. §§ 211B.32-.37, which can be 
found on the Office of Administrative Hearings’ website at http://mn.gov/oah/. 

Questions regarding the complaint process may be directed to the Office of
Administrative Hearings by calling 651-361-7900 or emailing 
oah.webmaster@state.mn.us. 

cc: Carol A. Overland, letter only (via U.S. Mail and email)






























































